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Local Leadership is Key 
The Importance of Indigenous School Ownership

Recently, I heard of a state governor who ! led the 
necessary papers to pardon a man convicted 
of ! rst-degree murder. She then attempted, 

unsuccessfully, to reverse the decision after hearing 
complaints from the victim’s family. Imagine yourself on 
either side of that issue.
      Human history is packed full of big decisions 
made by people with power and in" uence, but without 
the awareness necessary to make a truly informed 
decision. At worst, the result of these decisions can 
be catastrophic. At best, decisions made by unaware 
leadership sti" e ownership, opportunity and mission.
      As an example, I once visited a “Christian” school in 
India that was started by US missionaries in the 1940s 
and which was now asking for funding assistance from 
Worldwide Christian Schools (WWCS). The missionaries 
ran the school in a tightly controlled environment until 
they left the mission ! eld in the 1970s. The school had 
struggled ever since. 
      When I visited, I made a reference to God while 
speaking with the principal. She put her ! nger to her lips 
and said, “We cannot really talk about God here because 
we had to accept help from the government after the 

Kasawo is Growing
An update from Chad Neeley, 
WWCS Staff in Uganda

March, 2014 

What was once a concrete 
skeleton is now turning 
into a full-" edged school: 

missionaries left. No one knew how to run this school.” 
      I thought about how unfortunate the situation 
was, especially after meeting these extremely capable 
people. What went wrong? Somehow, the community 
had never been able to take ownership of the school 
while the missionaries were present. 
      There is a good reason why WWCS does not own or 
operate schools. After all, the most important element 
of a lasting school is something that a global ministry 
alone cannot provide. For us, it starts with a wise, 
caring, and informed Christian leadership group with a 
deep knowledge of the community in which they work 
and live.  
      Please pray for and support WWCS partners and 
school leaders as they work on ways to give one more 
child a quality, Christ-centered education. Please also 
pray for and support Worldwide Christian Schools as we 
strive to effectively evaluate, inspire and equip these 
leaders for the glory of God. Hopefully this 
issue will inspire you# •

Edusabo Junior School in Kasawo, 
Uganda# 
      When we ! rst visited this school, 
it consisted of concrete pillars in an 
empty space. There are now four 
classrooms and of! ces for staff. 
Starting this week they will begin the 
roo! ng process to make these rooms 
usable for teaching. This means 
they will no longer need to cram six 
to eight classes into their church. It 
means classes will not have to stop 
because of rain. It means that the 
school will not only have a reputation 
for great academics, but also one of 
growth, by the grace of God#
      When we were there visiting just 
over a week ago, they were bragging 

Meet Our New Staff

We are pleased 
to announce 

the hire of Lori 
Anderson to ! ll the 
role of Short-Term 
Missions Director for 
Worldwide Christian 
Schools# Lori and 
her husband Ken lead EduGuate, a 
WWCS partner that supports Christ-
centered education in the Western 
Highlands of Guatemala. Through 
her work, Lori has experienced 
! rst-hand the impact of the WWCS 
Hands™ program, watching team 
members transformed through 
service in addition to the changed 
lives of children, teachers and 
the community involved. Lori has 
supported and coordinated multiple 
teams since 2008. We welcome her 
to the WWCS team# •Continued on page 2...
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UGANDA: Kasawo is Growing, continued from previous page

about their kids, and rightly so. 
They have 415 students# Believe it 
or not, some of those students are 
Muslim as well, but that is a good 
thing. In order for Muslim students 
to be enrolled, the parents have to 
acknowledge that the teaching is 
not modi! ed for Islam. They too are 
taught about Jesus and His love for 
them#
      I am proud to be a part of the 
construction of this school. I am 
happy to have met the wonderful 
people who strive daily to keep it 
running. But mostly, I am proud to be 
a part of a project that is sustainably 
ministering to the people of this 
village every day.

Chad’s Role at Kasawo
My role at the Kasawo project 
is unique. I do not work directly 
with the construction teams. This 
project had seen great progress 
before I ever showed up. And if you 

knew Uganda well, that is 
momentum that could not 
be lost. When a mzungu 
(foreigner) shows up, prices 
increase, salaries are raised, 
and time is a luxury.
      Instead of the traditional 
construction management 
that I would usually partake 
in, I consult. I work with the 
leadership of the school 
and church and organize material 
purchase, estimating, scheduling, 
and progress planning. My expertise 
is being used vicariously through the 
administrators.
      I have assigned one of my trained 
builders to work at the project, 
a Ugandan. He ensures that the 
construction materials are made 
properly so that money is not wasted 
by making a poorly constructed 
building. The labor is supplied 
through the congregation of the 
church.

      All in all, though this project is 
not being built with great speed, it is 
building the Kingdom# Soon, these 
415 students will learn in actual 
classrooms# • Pictured: Kasawo

FROM CHAD: “The Neeleys are a family 
of six led by Chad and Liz, loved by God, 
so much so that He sent us to Uganda 
to serve the people living there. We are 
passionate about building structures, 
relationships, and God’s Kingdom. We 
are active with school construction 
projects, a youth group of vibrant, 
international teens, and a network of 
individuals in Uganda.”

DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

Expanding Outreach 
in Batey Mojarra
By Amie Spriensma

With the help of Worldwide 
Christian Schools 

and various other partner 
organizations, our COCREF 
associates in the Dominican 
Republic were able to provide 
Christ-centered education to 
over 150 children at Peña 

de Horeb Christian School in the 
sugarcane village of Batey Mojarra  
this past school year, employing 
12 staff people over the course 
of the year. Collaborative effort at 
many different levels brought unity 
to the community and provided 
great blessing to students, staff 
and parents. God used people 
and resources to help the school 
successfully implement a student 

lunch program and to initiate 
a program which will focus 
on providing basic healthcare 
to the community of Batey 
Mojarra. 
      The student sponsorship 
program, Hope Rising™*, 
has gradually taken root at 
Peña de Horeb during the 
2014 school season. More 
people have become aware 
of the WWCS vision to provide 
all children with access to 
Christ-centered education, 

regardless of race, income, or socio-
economic status. So far, ten students 
within the Batey Mojarra community 
have been sponsored# 
      Enrollment at Peña de Horeb is 
expected to increase by 30% percent 
this coming school year. More 
encouraging, praying sponsors are 
needed to bring hope into student 
lives. The school endeavors to grow 
and to continue providing excellent 
education which graciously coincides 
with the needs presented in an ever-
changing, ever-advancing society.     
      If your church or community 
group would like to hear more about 
WWCS and our mission with COCREF 
schools in the Dominican Republic, 
we would be happy to speak with 
you# We have recently updated 
promotional materials available. 
Thanks for glorifying God with us in 
the Dominican Republic# • 

To learn more, contact Amie Spriensma at 
aspriensma@wwcs.org or (616) 988-8272. 
Pictured: Students in Batey Mojarra, 
Dominican Republic*Hope Rising is a program of WWCS, Christian Reformed Schools of the Dominican Republic (COCREF) 

and Christian Reformed World Missions. It grows family by family at one school before expanding to the next.



By Dale Dieleman, Executive Director for 
the Educational Care™ Institute (ECI)

hen a commitment is 
made and acted upon, 
the fruit produced is often 

far more than originally envisioned.
      It was only a year ago when 
WWCS’s Educational Care Institute 
launched the Educational Care 
(EC) teacher training program 
in Indonesia and Cambodia 
through partners in both nations. 
The bene! ts of this initial set of 
trainings will culminate this year as 
ECI certi! es more than 50 master 
trainers to conduct trainings 
themselves within their own 
countries#
      Educational Care is a six-
course, modular program for 
teachers covering topics such as 
biblical worldview, discovering 
student gifts, school leadership 
and the purpose and value of 

each educator’s school. 
Encouraged by the trainings 
in Indonesia and Cambodia, 
WWCS is now poised to 
launch a new regional 
strategy to expand access 
to EC training opportunities 
from within the region by 
beginning a campaign to 

raise funds for a regional training 
center that will be located in 

Singapore. The center will 
offer trainings on-site, and 
serve as a hub for sending 
trainers throughout Asia. 
      This approach will 
foster the development of 
an Asian-style EC training 
program suitable to the 
emerging requests from 
potential partners in 
Myanmar, South Korea, 
Nepal, India and China, 

among others. Staffed 
by an Asian director and 
support personnel, EC will 
be promoted throughout the 
region.  
      The Center will also recruit 
educators from within the region to 
become EC master trainers. Center 
staff will monitor and mentor trainers 
and collect data demonstrating 
the impact EC has among trainee 
teachers and participating schools.    
      Watch for more news on our Asia 
expansion in future issues of The 
Calling# •

For more information on trainings, or on 
how you can become an EC Master Trainer, 
contact Dale Dieleman, Executive Director of 
the Educational Care Institute, at 
ddieleman@wwcs.org. Visit ECI’s website at 
www.edcareinstitute.org .

A Burmese family in Myanmar (Photo by Bruce Menning)

THE 2014 CAMPAIGN FOR ASIA EXPANSION  

A Call to Asia

Educational Care™ 
will certify more 
than 50 master 
trainers to work 
within their own 
countries. 

Bringing Good News to All Children / www.wwcs.org

TOP: An EC training in Cambodia
BOTTOM: Yangon, Myanmar (B. Menning)

Upcoming U.S. Trainings 
with Educational Care™

Grand Rapids, MI 
September 29 - October 3, 2014

Los Angeles, CA 
October 20 - 24, 2014

Trainings will be hosted for the ! rst 
time by the Timothy Leadership Training 
Institute (info@TLTI.org). Contact Dale 
Dieleman at ddieleman@wwcs.org for 
more information.
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OUR VISION  To glorify God by 
ensuring that all children have 

access to Christ-centered 
education.

Join the Worldwide Christian Schools ® online commmunity"  Look for us on
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Bringing Good News to 
All Children  is a book 
of WWCS photography 
featuring students in our 
partner schools around 
the globe. Give a $250 (or 
more) general gift between 
now and August 30 and 
we’ll send you one in 
gratitude!

Matching Gift 
Campaign 2014
By Scott Vander Kooy

Worldwide Christian Schools 
(WWCS) would like to thank 
those who contributed to 

our recent matching gift challenge. 
With these gifts, WWCS was able 
to maximize the entire $250,000 
opportunity, which was presented 
by a generous donor in December of 
2013. 
      Here are the encouraging 
statistics: between December and 
April, 92 previous donors gave 
$111,685 over and above their 
normal gifts, and 59 new donors 
contributed $138,315, including 
$52,000 from Singapore and 
Australia# 
      We are grateful to God for 
the matching gift donor, and to 

those who gave. If 
this was you, your 
gift was doubled. 
This opportunity was 
important to WWCS 
because our mission 
is 100% dependent on 
donations to fund school 
projects.
      Please continue to 
pray for WWCS during 
the summer months as 
we diligently strive to 
reach more children for 
Christ through quality 

education, particularly in Asia as 
we launch our Asia Expansion 
Campaign# •

Watch for further reporting on the work 
of Worldwide Christian Schools in Asia 
in our upcoming issue, Fall 2014. 

Meet Marco
Name: Marco Antonio Solis
School: Peña de Horeb 
Christian School
Location: Batey Mojarra,
Dominican Republic
Grade: 5th

Sponsor Marco at 
sponsor.wwcs.org. 


